
Person 
Presiding: 

Mr. William Kennebrew - 
President 

Scribe: Bianca Shelby - Secretary 

Date/Time: February 14, 2011 
7:00 pm 

Location: Peyton Forest Elementary 

 

Item # Main Points, Conclusions/Discussions, Decisions, Next Steps 

 

 

Mr. Kennebrew called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm and Mr. Knight gave the prayer.  
 

There were no meeting minutes since January meeting was cancelled due to inclement 
weather. 
 
Mr. Crowell was unable to provide Treasury’s report. 
 
Chief George N. Turner provided a yearly report of the Atlanta Police Department. 
Alice Johnson – part of Chief Turner’s office was in attendance. almjohnson@atlantaga.gov 
 
• Zone Commander Rodney Bryant discussed auto thief in our community. There were 

about 5 cars stolen near 201 Peyton Rd. in January. Many neighbors warmed their 
vehicles and did not lock them and they were stolen. 

• Within the MLK corridor, copper theft has been a big problem in this community.  
• Burglaries are down for the year. Sergeant Sherry to discuss 2100 and 2000 MLK 

across from cemetery issue with semi trucks and trailers. 
• 2630 MLK – Dept of Labor Parking lot. Numerous cars were meeting in this parking lot 

on Sundays. Police will continue to patrol and observe this area. 
• Overall, crime was up 4% but since Major Bryant has been assigned to this zone, crime 

has gone down by 4% at the end of the year, 2010. 
 
Action Item: Neighborhood needs to send a letter to Halpern Properties to complain about 
groups of young men parking cars  
 
 
Old Business: 
 

Committee Reports 
Hospitality – Ms. Winfrey gave a report of the following neighbors who she had 
contacted and sent flowers to due to illness: 

• Leon Board 
• Mr. French (Cativo Dr.) 
• 383 Cativo Dr. New neighbors 
• Flowers to Burch Family 
• Mrs. Hicks ill 

 
 

Block Captain Reports –  
Kelso @ Peyton: No Report 
Kelso Dr. – Someone is continuing putting construction material out and sanitation 
works will not pick p  
Cativo Dr. –  

• Mrs. Martin called City of Atlanta and reported the debris from the sand and 
gravel left over from the snow storm. This can cause a possible respiratory 
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 hazards due to large dust clouds from the aftermath.  
• Mr. Rumph passed in late January. Funeral was well attended by 

neighbors and Mr. Shelby gave a great acknowledgement. 
• Mrs. Martin advised neighbors to join village defense and showed a dusk to 

dawn light adapter. 
      Harris Manor –  

Kimberly Court – 
Hope Ct – No Report  
Dogwood Ct. – No Report   
Lisa Ct. – No Report 
Lisa Dr. – No Report  
Peyton Place – No Report 
Peyton Woods Ct. – Streetlight out, Jerry to provide name of who to contact to get this 
light fixed. 
Peyton Woods Trail – No Report 
Peyton Rd. (upper) – No Report 
Peyton Rd (lower) –  

• 225 Peyton Rd –reported as a half way house. There is also a problem with tan 
colored/rednose PitBull that jumped 2 fences. Neighbors called animal control 
and 911. Police to send quality of life to investigate. 

 
 
New Business:  

• Community Yard Sale: Need to develop a committee. Mrs. Martin suggested 
that money raised could go towards entire community being a part of Village 
Defense. Need to determine a date in April/May timeframe. 

• Remaining items can be donated to Salvation Army/Goodwill to come pick up 
• Chair: Candy Armstrong  

 
• Ms. McCrary suggested that the neighborhood directory be updated.  

 
• Beautification of Entrances – Mr. Kennebrew discussed the possibility of 

adding a decorative brick wall with flowers, trees at the entrance to our 
community– may be able to get grant money 

• Committee Chair: Shemicka Wade 
 

• Peyton Forest need volunteers for tutors particularly the 4th grade during 
school hours. 

 
• Mr. Kennebrew introduced Wayne Grady, our NPI Chair. He notified neighbors 

of the upcoming comprehensive SW development plan that will be discussed 
on this Saturday, February 19, 2011 2pm at City Hall. NPU I meets on 3rd 
Wednesday at Adamsville Recreation Ctr. 

 
• Mrs. Matin announced the upcoming Courtwatch session will be held on 

Saturday, February 19 @ Fulton Courthouse. 
 
Announcements: 
Meeting adjourned around 8:30 pm with singing our neighborhood song. 

 


